Report on the seminar held at the Newberry Library, 5 November 2010
Prof Mark Knights

The Glorious Revolution as a Transatlantic Problem Reconsidered 

This proved to be a highly successful workshop, details of which are at http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/arts/ren/warwicknewberry/mellon-newberry/renaissanceandearlymoderncommunities/britishandamericanhistories/5nov/
We had a larger than expected response to our call for applications. Although the grant allowed us to fully fund 10 US participants, and we did so, double that number actually attended the workshop. We were able to provide the 10 who were not fully funded with accommodation and meals, though they had to provide the costs of travel out of their own, or their institution’s, funds. The extra resource was created because Trevor Burnard and I stayed only two nights and one of Warwick’s phd students was already in the US; we also did not bring a fourth UK participant. This meant that we could accommodate all the US consortium applications. 

This made for a lively and large group of students and early career scholars, whose interests ranged chronologically quite widely and in terms of discipline (we had quite a few literature experts). The format worked well. We asked students to read quite a lot of material in advance and then gave them plenty of time to voice their opinions and ask questions. After a brief introduction by the seminar leader, discussion therefore flowed. It was good to see all the participants contributing something during the day.
We were extremely fortunate to be able to recruit two excellent US-based scholars who led the afternoon sessions. Prof Tim Harris as Brown is a leading scholar of the revolution of 1688 from a British perspective -he is particularly knowledgeable about its Scottish and Irish dimensions. Prof Mark Peterson (Berkeley) is a leading expert on Boston and shared with us a chapter of a forthcoming book about Boston and the revolution. The audience thus had two of the cutting edge historians to guide discussion and ask questions of - a process that happened both within the formal structure of the workshop and afterwards, more informally, in the evening. 
We discussed problems of periodisation; the nature of revolution; what ‘revolutionary princples’ might amount to; the role of the political economy and community; political culture; and the historiographies of Britain and British America, with a particularly interesting discussion about what changed before and after 1688 and hence whether that date had significance on both sides of the Atlantic. 
The photograph of the students on the website captures something of the friendly atmosphere of the workshop. My particular thanks are due to Karen Christianson, Carla Zecher and Tia Parks for their help in organising the workshop.

